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 86 Year 6 students and teachers from Grafton Public School arrived back in the early hours of last Friday, all weary 
but excited, after 4 days in Canberra.  The children returned with tired smiles, keen to tell everyone more about 
their educational tour of the national capital. While on this tour they participated in a variety of educational 
programmes focusing on Australiaõs history, culture, heritage and democracy. Places visited included a busy Parliament 
House, the War Memorial,  National Art Gallery, the Governor Generalõs residence and the Royal Australian Mint. A 
visit to Questacon was a particular favourite amongst the travellers. Another highlight for many students was a visit 
to the snow fields, which featured a chair lift ride and many snow ball fights. Thankyou to the teachers and staff who 
accompanied the students on such a long trip away from home. 
  
The school would like to thank the Australian Government for their support of this program. The Australian 
Government recognises the importance of all young Australians being able to visit their National Capital as part of 
their civics and citizenship education. Under the Parliament and Civics Education Rebate programme, the Australian 
Government contributes $30 per head to assist with travel expenses incurred. 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 6 Excursion 
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We are trying to get the Term 3 calendar completed and issued to all families ASAP as this is such a busy term! 
More details about all of the upcoming events will feature this week and in upcoming newsletters but please find 
following some important dates for your diaries. 
 
Order forms will issue next week for a P & C Cookie Dough Fundraiser. Keep your eyes open for the order 
form. 
 
Next Friday, 28th July, we are holding a òCrazy Sockó Mufti Day for all grades Kinder to Year 6. Gold coin 
donation to support Year 6 student Grayson Reimer who has been selected in the NSW State PSSA League team. 
 
Grayson, from 5/6KR, has been selected as a member of the NSW PSSA Rugby League team, and he heads to 
Melbourne in Week 3 for the Australian Championships. Well done to this talented and humble young man. To 
congratulate and show our support for Grayson, we are holding the Crazy Sock Mufti Day next Friday. Gold coin 
donation please and all proceeds will be given to Graysonõs family to assist in the travelling expenses. 
 
Education Week is Week 3 of this term. Open Day at our school will be Wednesday 2nd August. Classrooms 
will be open to visitors on both campuses. More details will follow. Friends and family all welcome on Open Day! 
 
Also during Education Week, we are holding a Parent Information Night on Wednesday 2nd August, 5.30pm at our 
Infants Campus in Mary Street, for all families who have a little one due to start Kindergarten in 2018. 
 
Friday, 11th August, is our annual Red/Yellow/Jeans Mufti Day to support two of our favourite charities, 
the Westpac Rescue Helicopter Service and Jeans for Genes Day. 
 
Book Fair and Book Character Parade are quickly approaching, with only 6 weeks to go!!!!! Many of our 
students have already mentioned what or who they wish to come dressed as, so it sounds as though some mums have 
those sewing machines in full use. We have heard through the grapevine that we have a few new book and movie 
characters appearing in the Grafton Public School playground on Tuesday 22nd August. 
 
Friday 1st September is our P & C School Fete Day. Details will feature throughout the term of what stalls 
will run and a list of activities on offer. This will be the P & Cõs major fundraiser for the year and should be a great 
family event. 
 

Another Busy Term 

 
 
 
 

 
* Parent Payments:  GPS will transition to the new NSW Public Schoolsõ Finance System and a new bank account on 4 

September 2017. To ensure a smooth transition, there will be changes to the way we accept payments from parents 

and carers. Between 22nd August and 8th September, there will be a òblackoutõ period when no payments can be 

made. NO EFTPOS payments, NO Cash or cheque payments, NO Online payments, NO payments of any kind  can be 

made during this time. If you have a child going on an excursion in Term 3, please be aware of these blackout dates 

when ensuring full payment is made. 

From 22nd August, our school can also no longer accept direct deposits to our bank account. 

Reminder: Parent Payments 

 

For the attention of all new and existing parents of Kindergarten students 2018: Our Kinder Kritters 

Orientation Program for all littlies starting Kinder in 2018 starts in a couple of weeks and planning is 

well underway for these sessions. 
 

If you have not already done so, please ensure that the office has your child's Kinder Kritters 

enrolment to ensure that they are fully included in the program.  
 

Please note that morning sessions are full and there are only afternoon sessions available. 
 

Please spread the word to friends and neighbours who may have pre-schoolers starting with us next 

year. 



 
 
 
 

 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 

Welcome back to Term 3. I do hope you managed to find some time with family as well as time 

for one self, for your own personal growth. I know this is very difficult with children, however, 

they can comply with directions which give them their time doing activities from the outdoors 

through to indoor reading, colouring , making models or playing with their toys.  

 

During the break I met up with some fellow grandparents who were at a park with their 

grandkids. During the ensuing discussions about the children they outlined their set of rules 

which applied to all grand-childrenõs visits.  For your information I thought it worthwhile 

publishing their rules, as they were not trying to replicate their childrenõs family rules, rather, 

give their grandchildren responsibility options.  

 

Rule 1. Be responsible for yourself. (Touch and Tidy; Play responsibly etc) 2. If you think that 

itõs right then you can do it. (Remember there are consequences ð Injuries through to Time Out) 

Rule 3. Always use your manners ð Please, Thank-you, May I and Excuse me. (Remember donõt 

ruin a good apology with an excuse ð many adults would benefit from applying this) All rules were 

applied with compassion:- firm, fair, kind and consistent. It was warming watching their 

grandkids having fun at the park along with fifty or so others. In our lifeõs journey ð Simplicity 

is the art of genius. (applies at many levels and within all relationships) 

 

This term Miss McDonagh will be on leave for the first three weeks. During her absence Mr 

Taylor will be stepping into the Relieving Deputy Principalõs role and will be off his class 2BT 

replaced by Miss Kristi Lawrence. Also, Ms Season Conklin, our classroom teacher for Year 3SC, 

will be taking maternity leave early this term and we have Miss Abby Chapman who will be 

replacing her from the start of the term through to the end of the year. Miss Chapman was 

with us last year and then took leave to travel. We are pleased she has returned and will fit 

straight into our Stage 2 team knowing all the students and our routines. We also welcome back 

Mrs Kimberley McPhillips who returns from maternity leave this week . Her smiling face has 

been missed! It is a beautiful world with life moving forward and we adjusting to the changes it 

brings. These life experiences help to build our resilience. 

 

There is much to look forward to this term from the Book Character Parade through to the 

Infants Sports Carnival and our own P & C Fair. I hope all can enjoy the journey with us. Please 

remember ð Reward isnõt immediate (like the phone, facebook etc) ð it takes time and effort, 

these children learn from their parents/carers. Wanting a child to read, be good at maths, 

display dignity and courtesy etc requires effort from home as well as the school. I wish you all a 

positive and calm term. 
 

Will Randall 

 

From the Principal 



 
 
 
 
* Our school photos have returned and will be distributed to students as soon as possible. We would appreciate any 
feedback on the photos. Please email our school email account with any comments. 
 

Details regarding the ordering of Special Group photos such as  choir, band , SRC etc will feature in next weekõs 
newsletter. 
 
* It seems there has been some miscommunication recently between our volunteer list and the canteen and we are 
hoping to rectify this by giving everyone the canteen e-mail address. 
 
E-mail "beehivegps@gmail.com" 
 
If you are able to volunteer please send an e-mail to this address so we can get some paperwork completed and a 
roster in place. 
 
Thank you for all of your help. 
 
* Once again this year, we have registered for the Woolworths Earn and Learn promotion which starts next week. We 

would appreciate all of our GPS families and friends collecting the Earn and Learn tokens if they shop at Woolies. 

Boxes will be available at both offices  and in store to drop your tokens in. We are hoping to gain enough tokens to 

win some valuable learning resources for our school. 

 

Brief But Important 

 
 
 
 
Each week we will try to acknowledge the children who received awards at their grade assemblies in the previous 

week. Congratulations to the following students who received awards last week: 

 

Kinder: Tilly Blanch, Connor Westbury-Chisholm, Lucas McDonnell, Nate Fahey, Mason Farquhar, Phillippa Guest, 

Kula Reti, Claire Spencer, Emilee Weaver, Sidney Martin, Henry Cox, Terralee Rainbow-Davis, Maria Gumbleton, 

Destiny Dougherty, Delilah Birch, Gabrielle Fergusson 
 

Year 1: Miah Taylor, Maggie Warburton, Jay Lee, Charlie Astorga-Gonzalez, Matilda Collins, Caleb Shaw, Makybe 

Sinclair, Preston Larkin, Cayden Blanch, Zayne Esterhuizen 
 

Year 2: Chad Pateman, Charlie Hamilton, Bella Leaegailesolo, Sasha White, Prithvi Singh, Madden Brown, 

Madison Durrington, Indiana Hall, Paige Tilse, Charlie Gosper 

 

Year 3: Luca Michael, Jesse Brown, Eva Haywood-Dunne, Tyron Hickling-McGrady, Chelsea Willard, Lilyanna 

Latham, Zahli Laverty, Rion Crouch, Zac Morrissey, Tahnee Milne 
 

Year 4:  Scahlotte Morgan-Saurine, Kobey Jackson, Miller Boulton,, Brea Beckhouse, Hayley Cowley, Mia Grieve, 

Taylor Robertson, Jordan Baker, Taj Elliott, Shaniqua Williams,  Jarrah Skinner 

 

Year 5: Chloe Russell, Xavier Rautenberg, Sophie Coles, Bodhi Derrick, Timathy Collins, Charlie Beadman, Julia 

Hennessy 
 

Year 6  Lara Middelbosch, Hannah Pace 

 

Support Unit: Zion Litchfield 

Assembly Awards 

mailto:beehivegps@gmail.com


HPV Central  
 

¶ Bike Bus operates every Friday (weather permitting) If you are new to Bike Bus check 
out the map below so you know where to meet the gang). 

¶ To be contacted about whether Bike Bus is on please leave your MOBILE number and 
name at either office. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
HELPFUL TIPS 

 
Why does my seat need to be at the correct height??? 

Whilst riding a bicycle your lower limbs and their joints have quite some load placed upon 
them. Having your seat too low overloads your hips, knees and ankles. A seat that is too 
high will cause problems with muscle groups at the back of your legs and lower back due 
to overstretching. These problems can become chronic if not addressed soon enough. 
 

How do you set the seat of a bicycle at the right height?  
The age-old question. There are many opinions and convoluted methods about this topic, 
but, here is a way that is easy and gets the seat height close enough 
every time. 
1. Place your armpit on the seat of the bicycle. 
2. Reach over the bike with a straight arm parallel the seat tube. 
3. Your middle finger should reach the axle of the bottom bracket. 

(Where the crank arm attaches to the bicycle) 
 See picture opposite. 
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